
March 15, 2007 
 
 

The scheduled meeting of the Board of County Commissioners was called to order this 15th 
day of March, 2007, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by 
Vice-Chairman George Skinner.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County 
Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
George Skinner, Vice-Chairman 
Rusty Sullivan, Member 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
 
Chairman Bill Graves was absent. 
 
Others present were: Christine Brannon, Roy Mallory, James Tyree, Donna Roberts, David 
Batton, Daryl Covey and David Mobley. 
 
Vice-Chairman Skinner began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Rusty Sullivan moved, seconded by George Skinner, to approve the Certificate of Insurance 
for Proposed CDBG Grant for Cleveland County Rural Water District #1. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Rusty Sullivan moved, seconded by George Skinner, to approve a letter from the Board of 
County Commissioners stating who is responsible for maintaining the accounts for Cleveland 
County. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Daryl Covey thanked the Board for their help with the CDBG Grant. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Rusty Sullivan moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  George Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Rusty Sullivan, yes. 
Motion carried. 


